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To:   Richard Higgins, Chairman  
Kathy Cooper, District 1  
Billy Powell, District 2  
Shelly Echols, District 3  
Jeff Stowe, District 4  

 
From:  Beth Garmon, Principal Planner  
 
Date:   December 20, 2021  
 
Subject:  Application of Verizon Wireless c/o Lannie Greene, Pyramid 

Network Services for a Use Subject to County Commission 
approval on a 100.37± acre tract located on the south side of Holly 
Springs Road approximately 2,272 feet from its intersection with 
Bryant Quarter Road; a.k.a. 4410 Holly Springs Road; Zoned AR-
IV; Tax Parcel 15002 000061. Proposed Use: telecommunication 
tower. Commission District 3. 

 
 
The request before you is the Application of Verizon Wireless c/o Lannie Greene, 
Pyramid Network Services for a Use Subject to County Commission approval for 
the proposed use of a telecommunication tower. This item is located within 
Commission District 3.  
 
At their December 6, 2021 meeting, the Hall County Planning Commission 
voted to recommend approval (3-0) of this request with the following five (5) 
conditions: 
 

1. The proposed tower shall be located as shown on the site plan and as 
described in the narrative that was submitted. 

2. The applicant shall notify the county of any construction, tower, or site 
modifications that would be different from what is submitted for 
consideration. Of particular interest to the county are changes in height, 
structure, tower lighting, and ground facilities that would have any impact 
on the sites ability to support other users or affect the surrounding 
neighborhood. 

3. The applicant shall provide tower and foundation design prior to the 
issuance of a building permit. 

4. The height of the tower and all appurtenances, including lightning rods, 
shall be limited to 265 feet as shown on the proposed construction 
drawings. 

5. All plans and plats created for this development shall reference the 
conditions of zoning approval. 

 
There were no public comments provided in advance of the Planning Commission 
meeting and no one spoke during the public hearing.  
 
There have been no changes to the request since the Planning Commission took 
action. 

 


